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Newsletter 

Issue 115,  September 2015 

Welcome back 

Important Dates 
7th – 11th 
September 

Arts Week 

9th  September Swimming starts for 
Years 3-6 

10th September Residential Information 
Meeting 

14th September ‘Meet the Teacher’ 
meetings. [Times tbc] 

15th September Prayer Space in Schools 
16th September Prayer Space in Schools 
23rd September JOGO Parent Information 

Session – Enhancing 
Positive Communication 
and Behaviour. 

1st October Individual photos 
9th October Harvest Festival 
15th and 16th 
October 

Life Education Bus 

21st October Walk in Wednesday at 
2:45pm 

26th – 30th 
October 

Half Term 

2nd November Teacher Training Day 
17th December Christingle Service 

9:30am 
18th December Term ends at 2:15pm  
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I do hope that you have had a wonderful summer. I’d like to say 
‘Welcome back’ to all our families for the 2015/16 academic year. 
On Thursday morning our school reopened and many new 
children joined our school; in Reception class and some in other 
year groups, too. We hope all our new children and families 
quickly become part of our school community.  

During the next academic year all staff will be working with 

parents to help our children make the best progress possible. 

Along with our teachers and governors I am looking forward to 

working alongside you and your children. I wish you all a very 

happy school year! 

Best wishes,  

Mr Edwards 
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Our new roof is complete! 

I know many of you have been 

following the progress of the new 

roof, in real life or via the school 

Facebook page and Twitter feed.  

 

Stripping the old slate and felt 

seemed to take no time at all. 

Once removed, revealed 

underneath were the original 

timbers in super condition! 

Over the summer holiday we’ve had lots of repairs done; the most obvious being the roof! 
 

I must confess I was quite 

concerned when the weather 

forecast predicted a week of rain 

as the project was drawing to a 

close. The resilient roofers 

ploughed on! 

 

While replacing the felt, battening 

and slates, we also took 

advantage of the scaffold to 

repaint the soffits, fascia and 

barge boards, as well as replace 

the guttering, too.  

I am sure you will agree that the 

roof looks amazing!  

Thank you to Mrs Chappell, the 

Governors, Lesley Spurrell [NCC] 

and E.G Swingler & Sons roofing 

contractors for helping to ensure 

that the project was completed on 

budget and two days ahead of 

schedule! 

 

Drain 

Hopefully giant puddles will be a thing of the past  

as we have replaced the ‘soak away’ and now this  

drain is connected to the main drainage system! 
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We are excited to welcome four 

new members of staff this term.  

 

Mrs Collings  is our Clerical 

Assistant and she will be 

working alongside Mrs Chappell 

in the office on Tuesday, 

Wednesday and Thursday 

mornings.  

 

Mrs Riley  is working as a 

Teaching Assistant in Diversity 

Class temporarily as Mrs Collis 

is having some time off to 

recuperate after an operation. I 

am sure we all wish Mrs Collis a 

speedy recovery. Mrs Riley has 

much experience working in 

schools as a qualified Languages 

teacher! 

 

Mrs Garrett -Herbert  is our new 

Midday Supervisor who will be 

helping the children during 

lunchtimes.  

 

Mr Walas [who has appeared in 

a previous newsletter] is our 

new teacher in Shakespeare 

Class! 

Introducing... 
Not only do we welcome new pupils, we also have new members of staff 

joining our school community, too! 

 

 New school website 

We hope you’ve been able to 
visit our new school website. 
www.paulerspuryschool.co.uk 

The site also contains links 
to our Twitter and Facebook 
pages.  

Thank you to all who 
supported our Book Fair! We 
raised £661! 

 

 

Book Fair 

Our new piano! 
Thanks must go to the FPS 
and to all who have helped 
them with fundraising 
efforts for providing the 
school with a wonderful new 
electric piano. No longer will 
we need to have the piano 
tuned and the volume is 
easier to control. The lower 
height also means anyone 
playing it can see over the 
top! 

 

http://www.paulerspuryschool.co.uk/
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New Topics 
 

Our ‘World Learning’ curriculum continues with new 

countries!  

Goldsworthy Class’ learning is linked to Australia! 

Skippy the kangaroo greets you with a ‘G’day’ as you 

enter the classroom 

 

Gershwin classroom has been turned into the United 

States of America! The Wild West Book Barn has 

already had the class excited about reading! 

 

 

Shakespeare Class will be learning about Poland and 

are looking forward to their Polish Day! 

 

Diversity Class has an oriental theme as the children 

learn about China. 

 

The photographs do not do justice to the hard work 

the teachers have put into making exciting learning 

environments for our pupils. You can see them for 

yourselves at our ‘Meet the teacher’ sessions for 

parents and carers on Monday 14th September. 

Goldsworthy Class – 3:20pm 
Gershwin Class – 3:40pm 
Shakespeare Class – 4:00pm 
Diversity Class – 4:20pm 

The information from the meetings will also be 
available via the class newsletters and on the class 
webpages should the times not be convenient! 


